
FOSHP Recognition Committee Meeting 

Date: 11/01/2019 

Time: 4:00-5:00 PM 

Location: Pacific University Health Professions Campus, Hillsboro 

Attendance (in-person and by phone): 

Doug Meyer 

Fawzy Elbarbry 

Gerry Migaki 

Ian Doyle 

Kristy Butler  

Michael Millard 

Michelle Murray 

Yvette Holman 

Zach McCall 

The committee received three applications for the Fellowship of the Oregon Society of Health-System 

Pharmacists (FOSHP).  After careful review and extensive discussion of the applications, the committee 

has the following recommendations: 

1. The committee doesn’t recommend any FOSHP candidate for the award this year. 

2. The committee recommends changes to the current policy in order to clarify the selection 

criteria going forward.  Several committee members offered their assistance for a work group. 

3. The committee is concerned by the potential for bias to have been introduced from soliciting 

applications instead of receiving them by normal call for nomination.  The committee is unclear 

how of the processes and conversations occurred with the candidates.  Based on available data 

to them, the board has the committee’s support to rethink the committee’s above 

recommendation. 

 


